
[image: image25.png]


[image: image1.png]The
United
Reformed
Church




[image: image21.png]18:24 wll T @m)

Done Baby Hats.jpg ®

G




[image: image2.jpg]



SAFFRON LANE, WIGSTON MAGNA, SOUTH WIGSTON, OADBY, WHETSTONE
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and

    ABBOTS ROAD 
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Martin’s Message
Dear Friends
Have you ever considered where the origins of the phrase ‘Lest we forget’ originate? Many of us will be familiar with this particular phrase as it is commonly used at remembrance and commemorative services. Before the term was used in reference to the fallen in war, its first use was in 1897 by the poet Rudyard Kipling; a Christian poem called “Recessional”. Initially, the poem was used to celebrate Queen Victoria’s Diamond Jubilee, but this was not Kipling’s intended purpose for its use. The poem’s title and its words seems to elude to an ending rather than a beginning. Kipling was promoting against this attitude of jingoism -nationalism that is hostile to the interests of any other nation, as opposed to peaceful relations. Whilst Kipling was not particularly religious, he understood the value of sacred traditions and processions in English history and recognised this approach was inappropriate in the light of the permanence of God. 
 ‘Lest we forget’ is taken from Deuteronomy 6:12: “Then beware lest thou forget the Lord, which brought thee forth out of the land of Egypt, from the house of bondage.” (KJV). Kipling’s purpose for using the words from the King James version, was that most people would have been familiar with this Bible and was aimed at reaching a deeper level of response of the individual.
‘The Battle of Passchendaele’ which has come to symbolise the horrors and great human cost attributed to the major battles of the First World War. The infantry advance which commenced at 03.50 on 31 July following 10 days of bombardment of the German lines was hampered by the onset of heavy rain which began to fall upon Flanders, drenching the soldiers and the low lying fields in which the battle was taking place. The constant shelling and the persistent rain meant that the holes began to fill with water, mud clinging to the soldier’s uniforms and clogging their rifles; but the worst was yet to come. In some places the mud had become so deep that both men and horses were drowned and lost forever in the stinking quagmire. The aftermath of this advance which took three and a half months by both British and Empire forces had advanced barely five miles suffering horrendous casualties on both sides totalling 550,000 either killed, wounded or lost. Around 90,000 British and Commonwealth soldiers were missing; 50,000 buried without being identified and 42,000 never recovered.
As we gather to remember the fallen of past and present conflicts, ‘Lest we forget’ the cost of human life given for our freedom and security. In prayer we will give thanks for their devotion and courage in the light of adversity and seek earnestly that one day peace will prevail in which “He will judge between the nations and will settle disputes for many peoples. They will beat their swords into plowshares and their spears into pruning hooks. Nation will not take up sword against nation, nor will they train for war anymore” Isaiah 2:4. 
In the mists of chaos and destruction, where the landscape had been turned into fields of mud, bleak and barren where nothing can grow; new life began to emerge, a delicate and resilient flower. 
IN FLANDERS FIELDS
In Flanders' fields the poppies blow
Between the crosses, row on row,
That mark our place: and in the sky
The larks, still bravely singing, fly
Scarce heard amid the guns below.
We are the dead. Short days ago
We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,
Loved and were loved, and now we lie
In Flanders' fields.
Take up our quarrel with the foe;
To you from failing hands we throw
The torch; be yours to hold it high,
If ye break faith with us who die
We shall not sleep, though poppies grow  
In Flanders' Fields.
Lt Col John McCrae
At the going down of the sun and in the morning, We will remember them.
Shalom
Martin
SUNDAY SERVICE TIMES
Whetstone URC




10.00 am


Oadby URC





10.15 am

South Wigston URC



10.30 am


Wigston Magna




10.30 am


Saffron Lane





11.00 am

Abbots Road





10.45 am

Please check with the relevant Church Secretaries to confirm when services are taking place at any of the Group Churches.

DEADLINE FOR DECEMBER 22 / JANUARY 23 MAGAZINE

Sunday 20 November 2022

Send your items to your church representative or direct to 

di.statham@btinternet.com
If you do not have a computer a hand written copy can be accepted. Contact Di Statham 0116 2810053 for information 

Worship Leaders for November 2022

Oadby


 6
Geoff Milnes  -  Communion




13
Eileen Williams




20
Ray  Green




27
Revd David Howlett


Saffron Lane

 6
Eileen Williams





13
Ray Green




20
Kevin Drinkwater




27
Revd Martin Ferris
South Wigston

 6
Café Style Service – Marion Bartholomew




13
Revd Richard Eastman




20
Eileen Williams




27
Ray Green
Wigston Magna
 
 6
Rev. Les Gill

13
Mrs. Shirley Eastman
20
Rev. Martin Ferris – Communion 
27
Mr. David Todd
Whetstone

 6
Mrs. Shirley Eastman (Holy Communion)
13 
Remembrance Sunday (Bernard and Kevin)

20
Mrs. Julie Slatford 

27
Mrs. Eileen Williams 


 
   
Abbots Road

 6 
Rev’d Martin Ferris

13 
Rev’d Pam Smith (Remembrance)

20
Rev’d Les Gill (Communion)

27 
Mrs Irene Wren

Regular Church Events
Oadby URC

Weekly Coffee Morning 





Every Monday from 10.00 to 12.00





11 O’Clock Club





1st & 3rd Thursday 10.30 am for 11.00 start





Ladies Group





4th Thursday  2.00pm – 4.00pm





Craft Group 





4th Saturday  11.00 am – at 25 Chestnut Ave, Oadby
Whetstone URC

Community Coffee Morning 

                                     Every Thursday from 10.00am to 12.00

Saffron Lane URC 
Weekly 3T’s  (Tea, Toast & Talk) 





Every Thursday from 10.00am to 12.00

Wigston Magna

Community Cinema





Alternate Months from February – 1.30 pm





Social Afternoon





2nd Wednesday





Coffee Morning





1st Saturday of each month 

South Wigston

Drop In with coffee / tea.  





4th Wednesday of each month
Abbots Road
     Lunchbox every Tuesday from 12.30pm
                                 Quiz Wednesday evenings from 7.15pm (on Zoom)
                                 Thursday Stay and Play and Little Borrowers toy library.

For children aged 0-4 years old and their parents/carers

Saturday Coffee Morning including a raffle, on Zoom from 10.30am.  Raising funds for our chosen charity
Bible Bytes

Wednesday 2 November 2022

10.30 am
Saffron Lane URC
Come and enjoy a light and friendly discussion 

No Need to be a “ Bible Expert”

EVERYBODY  welcome
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Jubilee Banner

First unfurled at the East Midlands Synod’s Jubilee Celebration last month, our spectacular Jubilee Banner has now been completed and is available for local churches to borrow for use in their own Jubilee services.

The banner incorporates numerous square panels created by members of churches all around the East Midlands, celebrating their buildings, life and witness. The names of other churches are given in the pennants along the bottom, so that each church in the Synod is represented.

[image: image4]
Before being hung in the Synod’s offices, the banner is currently “touring” local churches. If you would like to feature it in your church’s own Jubilee celebrations, please enquire by emailing jubilee@urc5.org.uk .
Wigston Magna News

Flowers for November

6 – Pauline Pagett

13 –

20 – Evelyn Judd

27 –

If anybody would like to provide flowers for the blank weeks or in future months please speak to Malcolm

Diary Dates

5
10.30am
Coffee Morning
 6


“Sponsor a Child” Sunday
12
10.30
Festive Coffee Morning. Tea, coffee, toasted teacakes

 and a variety of stalls


 
 16
2-4pm
Afternoon Drop-in (Sit, Sip & Socialise)

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS
 8
Mark Powell (10)

11
Mary Childs

18
Suzanne Powell
21
Anne Marie Neale
27
Renae Slatford (11)
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Wigston Magna News

Wigston Brigades
On Sunday 2nd October we celebrated 65 years of the Boys Brigade and 47 years of the Girls Brigade at Long Street when we laid up the Company Colours as, due to Covid, lock down and retirement it was no longer viable to keep the Companies going. Julie Slatford did a lovely service which was full of memories, laughter and tears.

I was especially proud of the 3 Queens Badge boys present, Neil Stephens, Nick Hughes and my own son Christopher Wiggins.  My daughter Alison (who was at Girls Brigade from the age of 5 to 17). Mary Childs (nee Stephens), who gave me my two proudest moments in Brigade with her Queen’s Badge and her Bronze, Silver and Gold Duke of Edinburgh Awards, Chloe, Sophie, Madison, Dillon, Adam and Mark represented some of the oldest and youngest members of both brigades.

Our thanks go to the “older” old boys and girls, too many to mention, friends and everyone who came along to celebrate with us. To Hilary Balsdon (nee Braithwaite) who came with her husband and played the piano for us.  We remembered the wonderful folks who we have lost over the last few years, John and Andrew Standley, Roger Reynolds, Betty Braithwaite, and David Kirkland, who we all still miss so much. 
Our own Joan Seaton produced cakes and a buffet which was enjoyed by us all after the service.

A wonderful day all round, hearing the old stories and looking at old photo’s. We enjoyed it so much we’ve decided to do it again soon!

A sad note to close on. Jennie Townsend has been a big part of Boys Brigade and Wigston Brigades for many years. Her two children Joanna and Ashley went through Brigades with my own children. Her husband Keith was always there to support Jennie, the children and us in any way he could. Keith died suddenly on Monday 17th October. We send our heartfelt love to Jennie and the family, they will always be in our thoughts and prayers. We ask God to be with them during this sad time and always.

Elaine Wiggins on behalf of our Wigston Brigades
COMMUNITY CINEMA

at

Wigston Magna United Reformed Church

Long Street

Downton Abbey

A New Era

Monday 7 November

Starting at 1.30 pm

Doors Open 12.45

Hot / Cold Drinks Available

Contact Julie  07544 981674


Masks Optional




Cost £5 

**** The film was not shown on 3 October as previously advertised due to unforeseen circumstances *****      
WIGSTON MAGNA URC

LONG STREET

AUTUMN COFFEE MORNING PLUS !!!!
SATURDAY 12  NOVEMBER 2022

10.30 AM – 1.30 PM

Tea and Coffee

Cakes



Book Stall


Bric-a-Brac


Raffle





Toiletries



Tombola

Toasted Tea Cakes

EVERYBODY WELCOME

South Wigston News

RECIPE – NOVEMBER: GINGERBREAD

8 ozs S.R. flour                                   
Pinch of salt

2 teaspoons ground ginger                  
8 ozs golden syrup

3 ozs butter or margarine                    
2 ozs demerara sugar

1 egg                                                  
1/8 (one eighth) pint of milk

1)   Sieve flour, salt and ginger into a bowl.

2)   Melt syrup, sugar and fat in a pan over a gentle heat.

3)   Beat egg, add milk to it.

4)   Combine all ingredients and mix well.

5)   Pour into a greased 7 & a half x 5 & a half inch tin. 
      (Measure across base)

6)  Bake for 45 minutes below centre of oven – 325 F, 160 C, Gas 3.
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South Wigston News

 NOVEMBER DIARY

 2nd   Bible Bytes – 10.30am Saffron Lane URC.

 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th, - South Wigston choir practices for Advent   Sunday Service - 7.30pm St Mary’s Church (Countesthorpe Road).

 9th   South Wigston Elders’ Meeting 9.45am.

19th  Quiz night – South Wigston URC, 7.00pm in the college.

27th  South Wigston Churches Together United Advent Service -  

        4.00pm at the Methodist Church (Blaby Road). All welcome.
BIRTHDAYS: NOVEMBER

15th Jasu De Gouvier

29th David Miller 
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GARDENING NOTES – NOVEMBER

1)   Prune fruit trees as soon as they lose their leaves.

2)   Protect container plants from frost, and water sparingly.

3)   In dry weather, prick holes in the lawn, to aerate.

4)   Continue planting and dividing perennials, removing any remaining

       weeds.

5)   Finish planting tulips.

6)   Mint roots may still be potted up for a winter supply.

South Wigston News

On Tuesday 20 September the Members of South Wigston URC took part in the North Warwickshire and South Leicestershire College Freshers Event.  This gave us an opportunity to meet and talk to the staff and students and make them aware of our presence in the College.  We also gave out free pens and notepads (and a few choccies)
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                          THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH.

              Do the best you can until you know better.
              Then when you know better, do better.
                                                 Maya Angelou
 “They shall not grow old, as we that are left grow old:

    Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn.

   At the going down of the sun, and in the morning

   We will remember them”.

                          Laurence Binyon (1869 – 1943)
South Wigston News
PRAYER LIST
Please pray for:

 1   On All Saints Day, give thanks for those who have gone before us 

 2   Our Minister, Martin as he recovers, and Charlotte as she cares for him.

 3   The people of Ukraine, still in turmoil, not knowing what may lie ahead.

 4   All who work for us in the N.H.S.

 5   All children having fun on Bonfire night, that they may stay safe.

 6   All who preach the Word of God in our churches today.

 7   Those in hospital, either under-going, or facing an operation.

 8   Our politicians, that they may have compassion, understanding and wisdom.

 9   The Elders in our churches.

10  Those still suffering from covid and its after-effects.

11   All who are sick, and those who care for them.

12   The housebound.

13   All who have given their lives, been injured or suffered in the service of 
       their country.  

14   Animal Welfare organisations.

15  Those in our society struggling to pay bills, especially those having to decide 
      between eating or heating.    

16   The homeless, and all those in danger of losing their homes.

17   Those struggling to face life after the death of a loved one.

18   People who are trying to heal family rifts.

19   Those studying to become Lay Preachers.

20   Those who cannot get to Church today because of ill health, age or frailty.

21   Those with no faith, who are seeking a meaning to life.

22   Those who lead a life of prayer away from the world.

23   All who are unemployed.

24   Give thanks for the many blessings of life.

25   All who are experiencing problems in their marriage, especially any children 
       involved.

26   We pray that God will forgive our wrong-doing, and help us to forgive 

       those who cause us hurt.

27   All those worshipping in our churches today.

28   People dreading Christmas because they will be alone.

29   All who work for peace.

30   On St Andrew’s Day, the people of Scotland.

SOUTH WIGSTON URC
QUIZ NIGHT

IN AID OF MACMILLAN CANCER SUPPORT

SATURDAY 19 NOVEMBER 2022

7.00 PM
Cost £5.00
MULTI FAITH CENTRE

SOUTH LEICESTERSHIRE COLLEGE

BLABY ROAD

SOUTH WIGSTON

LIGHT SNACKS WILL BE SERVED – BRING YOUR OWN DRINKS
Come as a Team of 4 – 6 

or 

come alone and make up a Team on the night

TO BOOK A PLACE PLEASE CONTACT DI STATHAM 
0116 2810053 / di.statham@btinternet.com 

by 12 November 2022
Saffron Lane News

Preachers and Readers list for Nov-Dec 2022
	
	OT
	NT
	SERV
	COLL
	Preacher
	

	Nov 6th 
	5
	6
	5
	13
	E Williams
	10.30 Communion and Church business meeting 

	Nov 13 
	8
	7
	8
	13
	R Green
	Communion

	Nov 20 
	12
	30
	12
	13
	K Drinkwater
	Communion

	Nov 27 
	36
	3
	#
	14
	M Ferris
	Family Service

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec 4
	6
	5
	6
	13
	E Williams
	Communion

	Dec 11
	7
	8
	#


	
	G Milnes
	4pm Carol service

No morning service

	Dec 18  
	30
	12
	30
	13
	D Todd
	Communion

	Dec 24 
	3
	5
	3
	13
	S Clay
	Midnight service 11.30pm

	Dec 25  
	10.00 
	Poems
	Etc.
	
	E Williams
	Short Meditation service

All welcome


	3 Kath T
	7.Angela S
	12.Elizabeth R
	# No server

	4.Maureen F
	8. Brian S
	13.Darren C
	30 Sandra

	5.Sue B
	10.Molly B
	14. Mackenzie
	36 Dec B

	6.Pat S
	11.Richard B
	
	


November Birthdays
6th   Sue Bloxham

13th  Elizabeth Richardson

30th  Darren Clay
December Birthdays
 11th  Terry Storton

20th  Steve Bloxham

Saffron Lane News
October Review

Harvest service
We all enjoyed our Harvest service led by Geoff Milnes and we had a bumper lot of tins and packets for the food bank at South Wigston.

Fish and Chip supper 20th September 2022

We all got together for our Harvest Fish and Chip supper. Some friends from the other churches joined us and it was nice to meet up again with Richard and Shirley. There was 13 of us altogether, with a short quiz from Elizabeth after the food.
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Charity Coffee morning October 1st 
This ran from 10.0-12.00 and the church was full. We counted 31
 of our friends feeding themselves with the home-made Chicken Vegetable soup, Cheese and ham Cobs, toasted tea cakes, scones and cakes that were on sale. As well as the usual coffee and tea and biscuits. We also had a book table and a “Various Bits & Pieces” table  We were able to raise £109.00 towards our 2022 Charity. Thank you to everybody who came along
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Saffron Lane News
What’s on in November

Church Business Meeting 6th November 
This will follow the service which will start at 10.30 am. Also as part of the service we will be celebrating the transfer of membership of Terri who has joined us from Westcotes Church which has now closed down.

13th November 2022

After our remembrance service, the Church members plan to go into Leicester to have a Sunday lunch at Lou Lous café so that we can present them with the rest of the money we have collected for them through our Charity fund raising. Elizabeth will go into the café to book it. We will also celebrate Elizabeth’s birthday that day.
Church Bazaar

19th November 11.am – 1.00pm

If you have any time on your hands, we would be grateful for any help on the day of our Bazaar. 
If you have anything in your drawers at home you want to give away then we could sell it on one of our stalls We can pick up from your house if you let us know.

We would also be grateful of homemade cakes to sell and any books you are finished with.  

All money will go to our Church funds. 

Bacon and sausage cobs will be available on the day in the hall - naughty but nice !!!
Saffron Lane

United Reformed Church

Near the Pork Pie Roundabout
Autumn Bazaar

Saturday 19th November 2022
11.00 – 1.00pm

Stalls, cakes, 

Bacon and sausage cobs
COME AND JOIN US 

Saffron Lane News


[image: image12]
Following an appeal for the Neo-Natal unit Saffron Lane started Knitting or gifted wool for premature Baby hats.
Thanks to Elizabeth, Kath, Pat also donations from Jan at Friendship Group at the Pork Pie Library.

Thanks too to Terri who kindly took them to the General for us.

Well done all of you  - they certainly look really cute and I am sure the little babies will get a lot of benefit from them.
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Evening by Doreen Storton

As darkness falls at the end of the day,

The world seems a different place:

The stars are twinkling in the sky

And I see the moon’s bright face.

The air is cooler as evening comes,

The heat of the day has gone:

And fragrance wafts from Summer flowers,

On which the sun has shone.

Peace and quiet descend once more,

As children prepare for sleep,

No hooting cars or lorries go past:

From the birds – not even a cheep.

Some normal noises can still be heard,

But sound so different now:

A baby’s cry, the bark of a dog,

All seem pathetic somehow.

The street lamps spread a warm soft glow,

O’er road and pavements too,

And shadows merge in corners dark,

Till daybreak comes anew.
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Whetstone News

Our Thursday Community Coffee Mornings continue to be popular - especially when the bacon cobs are available! It is such a lovely atmosphere and it is wonderful to welcome friends old and new each week.
We recently hosted an Emergency First Aid Training Course on Saturday 15th October. Fourteen people from the Area churches attended and all passed. Congratulations to them all and thanks to Kevin for leading the training. 

Don't forget to check out Whetstone Drama Group's website for details and tickets for their upcoming production of "Oklahoma". Celebrating 60 years of entertainment, this production promises to be truly spectacular!

It has been lovely to welcome Eileen back to the church, following her operation. It was also wonderful to welcome Dorothea and daughter, Liz, to two of our recent services, following a long absence due to lockdown and Covid.

Tilly sends her Thanks again to all the knitters  that have been knitting hats and scarves for this charity. I’m asking if you could keep on, keeping on with the flying pins.  It really is appreciated. 

Dance and sing-a-long with Tilly time.

The following song was recorded by Sly and the Family Stone in 1968.  It is believed to be by some, one of the unofficial songs for US Marine Corps in the Vietnam war.  I reckon that the world right now could do with listening to this song.  So, here we go folks lets sing out loud and proud and get those feet moving.  

As always you can google/YouTube and sing along with the video.
Whetstone News
Everyday People     written by Sly Stone

Sometimes I’m right and I can be wrong

My own beliefs are in my song

The butcher, the banker, the drummer and then

Makes no difference what group I’m in

I am everyday people, yeah, yeah

There is a blue one who can’t accept

The green one for living with

A fat one tryin’ to be a skinny one

Different strokes for different folks

And so on and so on and scooby-dooby-dooby

We got to live together

I am no better and neither are you

We’re all the same, whatever we do

You love me, you hate me

You know me and then

You can’t figure out the bag I’m in

I am everyday people

There is a long hair

That doesn’t like the short hair

For being such a rich one

That will not help the poor one

Different strokes for different folks

And so on and so on, scooby-dooby-dooby

We got to live together

There is a yellow one that won’t

Accept the black one

That won’t accept the red one

That won’t accept the white one

Different strokes for different folks

And so on and so on and

Scooby-dooby-dooby

I am everyday people

Whetstone New
Joke of the Month
A bit of a Grumpy Guide to Holidays:

THE BEACH – A place where dirt meets water and kids meet the end of your patience.
PASSPORT PHOTOS – if you look like your passport photo, you may require medical help
TOUR GUIDE – Someone who has read the same information as you but somehow deserves a microphone.
AIRPORT – Where alcoholics can get started at 7:30am
Old Time Recipe
World War 1 was a hell-hole of mud and blood but a package from home could help lift the spirits a lot, especially if it contained a Trench cake. 
That first Christmas in 1914 must have been awful and frightening for young soldiers wherever they came from. The long times of waiting and dullness of trench warfare left these men plenty of time to think.  
Every little package from loved ones at home would have been more than welcome – and that’s where the Trench Cake came into its own, not only because it was the most wonderful treat but also because it was made and sent with love.

Whetstone News

TRENCH CAKE
A first world war wartime recipe for a cake sent to give cheer to troops in the trenches

INGREDIENTS

8 oz/225g plain flour,    
4 oz/110g margarine,  
3 oz/75g currants,  
2 teaspoons cocoa

1/2 teaspoon baking soda,  
1 oz/75g brown sugar,  
1 teaspoon vinegar,  
1/4 pint milk

Suggested extra flavourings – nutmeg ginger, grated lemon zest.

INSTRUCTIONS

Preheat oven to 180C/350F/Gas 4.

Grease and line a small cake tin (about 15-16 cm)

Rub the margarine into the flour

Add the dry ingredients and mix well.

Dissolve the bicarb in the vinegar and milk

Add the liquid to the dry ingredients and beat well

Pour into the tin

Bake in a moderate oven for about 1 hour. 
(The original recipe says 2 hours, but ours was done in one.)
I have not tried this myself so if it doesn’t work out just throw it into the bin quietly, please.
Oadby News

During our service on Sunday 9 October Revd Geoff Herickx was presented with his 60yrs in the Ministry certificate by Eileen Williams, Group Lay Leader.

Congratulations are sent to Geoff on reaching this milestone.
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Oadby United

 Reformed Church

Rosemead Drive, Oadby. LE2 5SF

Christmas Coffee Morning

26th November 2022 

10am to 12midday

Mince Pies, Tea and Coffee

Cakes to buy from Joan’s stall

Raffle for Paddy’s Hamper

See you there
Abbots Road News

                          LATEST ABBOTS ROAD NEWS, 

Contributed by Edith Middleton
I am glad to say things are slowly improving at Abbots Road after we’ve had so many of our congregation who’ve been poorly.
It was good to see Brian Russell at church, he can’t walk very well yet but Dorothy is looking after him. We pray he will soon make a good recovery.
A pleasant afternoon was enjoyed to celebrate the 80th Birthday of Irene Wren and the 50th. Anniversary of the URC. There were lots of cakes and tasty sandwiches.

Irene’s son Chris and daughter Liz were there, it was nice to see them working away to make the afternoon go well. We went home with a complementary pencil and some cakes and sandwiches to have for our tea! Thank you Irene, for organising the double celebration.
Our Harvest Festival was well supported and the food was given to the local Peace Centre Foodbank. The organisers of the Centre rewarded the church with a large box of chocolates which were shared at Sunday Morning Coffee.
There was another Birthday which was Pam’s 70th with more delicious cakes to eat.
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SOME ADVICE?

The most important lesson I’ve learned so far is…….
Don’t let anyone make you cruel. No matter how badly you want to give the world a taste of their own bitter medicine.

It’s never worth losing yourself.

Life is too short to wake up with regrets. So, love the people who treat you right. Forget about those who don’t. Believe everything happens for a reason. If you get a chance, take it. If it changes your life, let it. Nobody said life would be easy, they just promised it would most likely be worth it.

Don’t let bitter, unhappy people drag you down to their level. Instead, use their behaviour as an example of how not to behave and be grateful you are nothing like them.

If you’re feeling down today, remember this:

Just like every day leading up to this point, you’ve survived, and you’ve made it through.

Some of the best days of your life are yet to come. There are still friends you have yet to meet, and wonderful experiences you are going to enjoy. You can do this, and it’s going to be better than you imagine.

DO WE ALL HAVE DAYS LIKE THIS?
I put the thingamabob inside the whatchamacallit, turned the doohickie and the wuteveritis still doesn’t work. Any ideas?

I needed to do the laundry, but then I realised I was out of detergent, so I went to write a shopping list and realised how unorganised the junk drawer was, and started checking pens for ink. When I went to toss the junk, I saw that the trash was full but before I took it out, I wanted to get rid of old food in the fridge. That’s when I realised a juice jug had leaked so I needed to clean it up but when I went to grab a rag, I saw that the pantry closet was a nightmare so I started organising it.

And that’s how I ended up on the floor looking at my old photo albums from the 1990’s and not doing any laundry.
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OPEN ARMS.
Dear God of all goodness and mercies

Father of all creation, lead me this day

In the pathways of love and justice for all.

You whose name is love teach me to love

Irrespective of colour or class or any division

real or imagined,
For we are all your people, all made to your design

In your own likeness and image,

Let us, who are called by your name,

Welcome all others with open arms of love.

Giving thanks that you welcome us 

with open arms too.
By Shirley Campbell, URC Handbook 2022, page 178.

Contributed by Audrey Parkinson.
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PLEASE PRAY FOR:
The people of Ukraine

Refugees trying to find a safe place to live

The people of Somalia who are starving because a drought means they have no crops to gather.

Brian Russell that he continues to improve in health and for Dorothy as she cares for him.

Muriel Tapley who has not long to live and for her family as they sit with her.

 Pat Hadley as she recovers from a knee operation and for Roy as he cares for her.

Martin that he continues to recover and for Charlotte as she supports him. Also for Martin’s Ministry among us.

June’s friend Teresa’s brother who is very poorly.

Julian, whose brother was killed in the car accident near Melton Mowbray recently

Sydney and her family.

Rob Hendry, Pam’s brother-in-law, who has had a brain haemorrhage. 
Also for Pam’s sister, Anne.

The mission of the Area Churches
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MY LITTLE SAT NAV

I have a little Sat Nav

It sits there in my car.

A Sat Nav is a driver’s friend

It tells you where you are.

I have a little Sat Nav

I’ve had it all my life.

It’s better than the normal ones

My Sat Nav is my wife!

It gives me full instructions

Especially how to drive.

“It’s thirty miles an hour”, it says

“You’re doing thirty-five”!

It tells me when to stop and start

And when to use the brake,

And tells me that’s never-ever

Safe to over-take.

It tells me when a light is red

And when it turns to green,

It seems to know instinctively

Just when to intervene.

It lists the vehicles just in front

And all those in the rear,

And taking this into account

It specifies my gear.
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Cont……..

I’m sure no other driver 

Has so helpful a device,

For when we leave and lock the car

It still gives me advice.

It fills me with counselling

Each journey’s pretty fraught,

So why don’t I exchange it

And get a quieter sort.

Ah well! You see, it cleans my house,

Makes sure I’m properly fed,

It washes all my shirts and things

And – keeps me warm in bed!

Despite all these advantages

And my tendency to scoff,

I do wish that once in a while

I could turn the damn thing off!

Contributed by Anne Allison.
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                                   YOU’RE HAVING A LAUGH

1. Five ants rented a property with another five ants. Now they’re tenants.

2. I bought a pack of frozen peas from the local shop. There was a small hole in the bag and one pea fell out. “What was that?” said the shopkeeper. I said, “It’s an escape pea.”

3. I had a date last night and really enjoyed it, so tonight I’ll have a fig.

4. Our local vicar works part-time in Timpsons. He can heel your sole.

5. My wife has accused me of stealing her Thesaurus. Not only was I shocked, I was also appalled, aghast and dismayed.

6. When you teach a wolf to meditate, he becomes an Aware Wolf.

7. I’m not saying my Grandad was unlucky but he was shipwrecked and was picked up by the Titanic

8. Just been down to the local shopping centre, I went into Selfridges – what a CON! There were no fridges on sale anywhere.

9. Free to a good home – Sooty and Sweep puppets. Just want them taken off my hands.

10. I want to get a job cleaning mirrors….it’s something I can see myself doing.

11. Every morning I take my pet cow for a long walk in the local vineyard. Yes, I herd it through the grapevine.

12. I’ve got the best boss ever and I’ve only been there three weeks. I rang in to say I wouldn’t be in tomorrow, Friday.

He replied, “If you don’t come in tomorrow don’t bother coming in on Monday!”

What a boss, gives me a four day weekend just like that!!

13. I was explaining to a friend that I couldn’t find any images online of semi - circular recesses in churches. He told me there are apse for that.

14.  I told my wife I was looking for a job with deadly earnest. She said, “You’d have more of a chance on your own.”

Interview: John Bradbury, 
URC general secretary
by TERENCE HANDLEY MACMATH
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I’m responsible for ensuring the councils of the Church work well and are enabled to deliberate wisely, to ensure that Central Offices are working well and meeting the needs of the wider Church, and for relating with the 13 national and regional synods, particularly with the synod moderators.
 
Administration is one of the gifts of the Spirit — often the poor sibling of more popular gifts of the Spirit. What enables churches to thrive as living, lively worshipping communities which make a difference in people’s lives are good systems and processes. My role is to keep the balance: to keep in our minds that it’s about the witness and service of the church in local context, and that’s why we’re involved in systems and processes and admin. Never fall into the trap of thinking those things don’t really matter, because, when the process falters, the consequences can be quite serious on the ground.

 I’m the youngest general secretary that’s ever been appointed. Maybe the appointment of a younger person was a way of recognising that, as with all Churches, the United Reformed Church faces massive challenges at this point in history in this corner of the globe. I try to be honest and realistic about what those challenges are, because we’re recognising that we can’t keep carrying on like we’ve always carried on.

The URC is still passionate about ecumenism, which was central to our birth, and we’re a central player in many ecumenical forums. We’re deeply committed to engaging and serving the communities we find ourselves in, and we have a heart for social justice. 
It’s a very young Church: I don’t have many predecessors. We celebrated our 50th anniversary in October. I was in the thick of all of that, preaching and addressing. My hope is that it will be a moment of reflection and re-setting, as the biblical jubilee was meant to be. It’s easy to be self-congratulatory — and there’s much to celebrate — but it’s also a chance to make a fresh start.
I hope we can face honestly our challenges, and discern what it means to be faithful. In a highly secularised society, we’ve suffered massive decline. We believe God is active within history, and we must faithfully ask why we’ve been brought to the place we find ourselves. We also believe in a God of resurrection, and must discover what living through death and into life looks like as a Church
(Extract taken from an article in the Church Times)
Lectionary Readings
6 November

Job 19  v 23 – 27a

Psalm 17  v 1 – 9

2 Thessalonians 2  v 1 – 5, 13 – 17

Luke 20  v 27 – 38

13 November

Malachi 4  1 – 2a

Psalm 98

2 Thessalonians 3  v 6 – 13

Luke 21  v 5 – 19

20 November

Jeremiah 23  v 1 – 16

Psalm 46

Colossians 1  v 11 – 20

Luke 23  v 33 – 43

27 November

Isaiah 2  v 1-5

Psalm 122

Romans 1  v 11-14 

Matthew 24  v 36-44
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